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September 2022 
 

Adorno Fathers Foundation 
 

Dear Fellow Parishioners,                                                                   

The Adorno Fathers Foundation (AFF) had a very productive 

summer fulfilling our mission to provide a safety net or 

emergency funding for the Adorno Fathers in retirement and 

seminarians that fall outside their existing programs. This past 

quarter we were blessed with helping put a stair lift in the 

Retirement House in Ramsey New Jersey. This has already 

greatly benefited the retired priests and their ability to access 

the 2nd floor. This project would not be possible without your 

support. Thank you again for your generous support & prayers. 

                            

In Shared Faith, 

Your Adorno Fathers Foundation 

 

Farewells and Welcomes 
We would like to thank Mr. Gene Janikowski for graciously serving 

as the Chairman of the Board for the past three years. His 

guidance and support has helped ensure the continued mission 

of the Adorno Fathers Foundation, Inc. thrived. We’d also like to 

thank Mr. Russ Whited for being the Web Master. His technical 

expertise has been critical to providing outreach and 

connections in the community. Thank you both for serving.    

We’d also like to welcome Mr. Charley Francis to the Chairman of 

the Board position. He has served on the board many years and 

has stepped up to serve in this new role. The board is essential to 

the success of the AFF.  If you are interested in learning more 

about how to get involved, please contact Mr. Donald Flowers, 

President or your local board member.     

 

Contact Us or 

Donate by Check: 

Adorno Fathers Foundation 
431 St. James Ave., Suite L-118 

Goose Creek, SC 29445 
 

Donate by Credit/ Debit 

Card: 

https://adornofathersfoundation.

org 

Thank you. 

******** 

You may also support  

Adorno Fathers Foundation 

Inc. when you shop at 

Smile.Amazon.com 

 

******** 

 

Board of Directors 
 

This Could Be You!  

 

Contact: 

Charley Francis, Sumter, SC 
cfrancis@adornofathersfoundation.org  

 

Donald Flowers, Goose Creek, SC 
donald.flowers@adornofathersfoundation.org 

Ed Hedbloom, Spartanburg, SC 
ehedbloom@adornofathersfoundation.org 

Gloria Ramos, Lodi, NJ 
gloria.ramos@adornofathersfoundation.org 

 

https://adornofathersfoundation.org/
https://adornofathersfoundation.org/
mailto:cfrancis@adornofathersfoundation.org
mailto:donald.flowers@adornofathersfoundation.org
mailto:ehedbloom@adornofathersfoundation.org
mailto:gloria.ramos@adornofathersfoundation.org

